Terminal Island History

Translated by Tsugio Kato


Uncle Bob and Auntie Mari stopped by one day and asked Dad to translate the following article about the book, Although Patriotic, We Were Drydocked. The original article was returned, so we are missing the publication name, headline and date.


Although it is obsolete to use the word sengo (post World War II) nowadays, many people have still shown their interest in the history of the unique Japanese fishing community in Southern California, Terminal Island, with frequent contributions by Mr. Hama in the Rafu Shimpo.  Profound interests in the history manifested by not only the descendants of Terminal Island, but by the general population as well.

Now, the second, third, and fourth generations of the Terminal Islanders were spread not only over Southern California but all over the United States engaging in different professions. The “Terminal Islanders” club is evaluated presently as the most enriched social organization.


Recently, “Terminal Islanders: Although Patriotic, We Were Drydocked” was published in English by a red-blooded Nisei raised in Terminal Island, Robert Ryono. This is very significant in that Mr. Hama regretted the Japanese fishermen’s village was permanently sinking in the ocean and in the process of being forgotten as a memory of a bygone era. Mr. Ryono’s persistence and hard work are commendable as this endeavor consumed considerable time and expense.

As it was written in the introduction, the three Ryono brothers were on the move busily compiling historical materials and data.


The pictures on all the pages depict 40 years of prosperous living of the Island village residents. Page by page, the memories of the past were longed for. This book is not just another publication, but it is to become a precious historical record at the time when the number of important Nisei people are diminishing everyday. This masterpiece is to be considered the conclusive edition on the history of the fishing village and I admire and thank him for his vision and his literary talent.


By the way, the special exhibition of the “Terminal Island Story,” which displayed memorial items, photos, and mementos, was held at the Japanese American Historical Museum at Little Tokyo in Los Angeles between July 23rd and November 30, 1994. The names of the project participants and volunteers were listed on the museum walls and they should be remembered forever in the history of Terminal Island.

